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Where our bus driver goes?

Nobody knows where our bus driver goes
While all of us students are at school
Does he study a map?
Does he take a nice nap?
Or lazily lounge in the pool?
Nobody knows where our bus driver goes
Now what he may do with his time
Does he work at the fair?
Is he cutting hair?
Or secretly out fighting crime?
Nobody knows where our bus driver goes
He’s probably a space man from Mars
But he might be a spy
Or a rock and roll guy
Who’s wailing on electric guitars
Nobody knows where our bus driver goes
He leaves us each morning at half past eight
All that we see
Is our bus back at three
And we’re sure glad he’s not late.

By Bruce Lansky ‘My teacher’s in big trouble Rhyme’.

Prayer:

Dear Lord, we thank you for our bus drivers who safely 
deliver us to school each day and return us home to our 
loving families. We thank you also for their friendship and 
care they give us each day. Please keep all those in our 
community safe on this year’s journey. 		 AMEN

Principal's News

Dear Parents / Guardians, Staff, Students and Friends  
of St Mary of the Angels,

This week it gives me great pleasure to acknowledge 
the contribution of the many people who work in our Bus 
Operations. The team is led by Mr Tom Robinson and 
includes drivers, mechanics and other assistants. Tom 
has provided us with some insight into the people on our 
bus system (on page 2) and it is our pleasure to share 
this with you.

Our thoughts and prayers continue to be with Michael 
Hardbottle, Kirrin and their family. Michael is now out 
of hospital on the road to recovery after a recent stroke 
and heart attack. We wish Michael a swift return to good 
health!

With Peace and Goodwill, 
Matt Carver

Thursday 14th June 2018, Volume 15

Pictured L-R: Glen Braybon, Clinton Hicks, Neil McPherson, Greg Ross, Tom Robinson, Tim Braybon, Jacob Boston, Jeff Matys, Ian Bell & June Grandell. 
Absent: Camille Montgomery, Stuart Mansfield, Joshua Hayes
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Our Bus Drivers

Tom Robinson, Bus Operations Manager
St Mary of the Angels has one of the biggest school owned 
and operated bus systems in Victoria. Our current fleet 
of nine active buses travels over 30,000kms a month. 
Presently over 80% of the school’s students are travelling 
via the bus system to attend St Mary of the Angels. The 
drivers are the first and last contact these students have 
with the College on a daily basis. The drivers appreciate 
the help they receive from the bus captains in maintaining 
order on the buses. This ‘classroom on wheels’ has a 
maximum class size of fifty-seven and a class time which 
in some cases lasts an hour and a half, morning and night.

Drivers employed by St Mary of the Angels are required to 
satisfy the requirements of the Taxi Services Commission 
of Victoria and be issued with a Driver’s Certificate. 
Stringent regulations require drivers to undergo licence 
history checks and full medicals.

Our current group of thirteen drivers come with a diverse 
range of working experience and a broad knowledge 
base. They are dedicated, well trained and a pleasure with 
whom to work.

The drivers occasionally have to make on the spot 
decisions regarding breakdowns, road work detours, and 
health emergencies. Drivers have early starts in all weather 
conditions and this requires safely negotiating up to twenty 
bus stops in foggy conditions. Constant concentration 
and skill are paramount. First and foremost in the driver’s 
minds is the safety and wellbeing of the students in their 
care. They are aware that delays affect the bus timetable 
and a great number of other people.

Our job is very rewarding and drivers are a part of a 
student’s journey from their first day in Year 7 to saying 
good-bye on their last day in Year 12. One Year 12 student 
recently summed it up on a Thank You card to a driver – 
‘Thank you for being the best driver ever! I appreciate the 
kindness you gave me especially on my very first frightful 
week of high school. You were a great friend and I will 
miss our bus chats”.

I take this opportunity to thank our drivers for the great 
work they do each day transporting our students and look 
forward to the remainder of the 2018 school year.

Ruth Bakogianis, Social Justice Leader
St Mary of the Angels students can now purchase a 
school beanie from the College Office for just $10. All 
proceeds will go directly to the women in Lima, via the 
Sisters of Mercy. 

The beanies are being made at the Tikaperu workshop to 
match our school scarves. 

Tikaperu is a women’s workshop in Lima Peru, which 
was started by the Sisters of Mercy. It provides a social 
enterprise where poor women can work making knitted 
items and use the proceeds to feed and educate their 
families. The beanies may only be worn to and from 
school and at recess and lunchtime when the weather is 
very cold. They will not be permitted in class or at official 
school functions. 

Pictured above (L-R): Our wonderful Social Justice students 
Livindya Sooriarachchi, Bronte Conroy, Bridget Seiter and Maria 
Gilroy modeling the new warm addition to the winter uniform.

Social Justice News

SMOTA 
Beanies on 
Sale Now!

mailto:info@smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au
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ENROLMENTS ARE OPEN: 
Prospective and current families please note that enrolments for 2019 are 
now open. Current students will have the opportunity to simply re-enrol 
later in the year while prospective Year 7 students, as well as students 
wishing to enrol in other year levels, have the opportunity to do so until 
Friday 27th July. 

Enrolment forms are available from the College office and on our website at:
http://www.smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au/downloads/enrolment-policy-
forms/152-enrolment-form-2017/file.html

Important Dates:

19 June	 Intermediate Football

20 June	 Year 8/9 Outdoor 		
		  Adventure Snow Trip

21 June 	 College Social

22 June	 STUDENT FREE DAY  
		  Data Entry Day

26 June 	 Senior Basketball 
		  Grade 6 Transition Day

29 June	 Last Day of Term 2

TERM 3
16 July	 STUDENT FREE DAY:  
		  Staff professional learning

17July	 First Day of Term 3  
		  for students

18 July	 Boys' Night Out

24 July 	 STUDENT FREE DAY:  
		  Staff spirituality day

30 July	 Year 9 Lake Mungo 		
		  Immersion group depart

1 Aug		 VCE, VET, VCAL 		
		  Information Evening 2019

6 Aug		 Year 9 Grampians 		
		  Immersion group depart

13 Aug	 Year 9 Rubicon Immersion 	
		  group depart

7 Aug		 Year 9 Yipirinya Immersion 	
		  group depart

15 Aug	 Year 9 Bililuna Immersion 	
		  group depart

22 Aug	 Year 9 One Arm Point 	
		  Immersion group depart

29 Aug	 Year 12 Parent Dinner

2 Sept	 Year 9 Kakadu Immersion 	
		  group depart

13 Sept	 STUDENT FREE DAY:  
		  Learning Advisor Interviews
For more important dates visit the College website term 
calendars at   http://www.smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au/
parent-information/term-calendars.html

Deputy Principal’s News

Chris Dainton
Deputy Principal - Catholic Identity
I was listening to a great song last week called Reckless Love by 
Cory Asbury, an American Christian singer-songwriter. The melody 
continues to circle in my head and I find myself walking around singing 
the chorus under my breath unconsciously. More brilliant than the 
hooks and harmonies however, is the line:

“Oh, the overwhelming, never-ending, reckless love of God 
Oh, it chases me down, fights 'til I'm found, leaves the ninety-nine 
I couldn't earn it, and I don't deserve it, still, You give Yourself 
away…”

The parable of the lost sheep is recorded in both the Gospels of 
Matthew and Luke and tells of a shepherd who has a flock of one 
hundred sheep. One of the flock has gone missing however, Jesus 
asks his disciples the question, What will the shepherd do? Will he 
leave the ninety-nine in the wilderness and search for the one, or will 
he forget the one and call him a lost cause? 

What would you do? Do you ensure the safety of the group or do you 
risk it all for the least of them? God would have us search out the one 
and rejoice in the coming home of the lost sinner who returns to God. 
This message is echoed in the homecoming of the Prodigal Son and 
can challenge our thinking. We might be inclined to pour our love on 
the ones that do as they are told, but there is victory in those who stray 
and with guidance come back to the flock. We may even be the one 
who is in need of finding and we hope that someone will care enough 
to find us. The shepherd is seen as a failure if he is not prepared to go 
out of his way to ensure the safety of all those in his care.

http://www.smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au/downloads/enrolment-policy-forms/152-enrolment-form-2017/file.html
http://www.smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au/downloads/enrolment-policy-forms/152-enrolment-form-2017/file.html


                             St Mary of the Angels Secondary College
		               Chapel Street, Nathalia, Victoria, 3638
                                           Ph: (03) 5866 2222 | Fax: (03) 5866 2471
Email: info@smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au | Website: www.smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au Page | 4

S
t M

ary of the Angels a
im

s to
 p

ro
v
id

e a
 sa

fe, su
p

p
o
rtive a

n
d

 w
elcom

ing environment where all st
uden

ts
 c

a
n

 f
l
o
u

r
i
s
h

.

Tim Campbell
Deputy Principal - Student Wellbeing & Development
FRANCISCAN STUDENT LEADERSHIP PROGRAM
Applications are now open for the Franciscan Student 
Leadership Program. This year’s program will take 
place in the first five weeks of Term 3 on a Wednesday 
evening (FSLP participants will have priority on the late 
bus). The program is targeted at our Year 10 and Year 11 
students that want to build their leadership skills and fulfil 
their leadership potential. We are also very fortunate to 
have the Director of CEO Sandhurst Mr Paul Desmond 
return to present to our students as well as the amazing 
Kate Wilde (The Workshop/VIC SRC). Attached to the 
newsletter is information about the program as well as the 
application form. Please be aware that places are limited 
and applications close on Friday 21st June. Application 
forms are also available from student reception.

COMBINED SCHOOL SOCIAL
Time is fast approaching our annual Combined School 
Social which is shared with Nathalia Secondary College. 
Each year the schools take in turns organizing this 
wonderful event, with this year’s event being hosted by 
NSC. This year’s theme is “Australiana”, with the event 
taking place on Thursday 21st June (Week 10). With Friday 
being a student-free day, students will be able to dance 
the night away and have a great time after completing 
their mid-year exams. Resident DJ Jayk Lowndes will be 
the major act providing the music on the evening with 
help from the amazing Fiona Byrnes and DJ Mustey. 
Tickets need to be purchased ASAP and a reminder that 
bus tickets should already be purchased (final date for 

bus tickets is Friday 15th 
June). For families new to 
the College, some of our 
College buses will run on 
the evening of the social 
to ensure our students 
arrive safely and get home 
safely. This information will 
be provided prior to the 
evening.

Deputy Principals' News

Bev Thorp
Assistant to the Principal - Learning and Teaching
EXAMS AND SEMESTER REPORTS
Congratulations to our Year 10 and Year 11 students who 
participated in subject exams this week. The response 
of our students who participated to the fullness of their 
ability is a credit to their maturity and desire to do their 
best. Students should now look to receive feedback from 
teachers so as to improve both their use of the pre-exam 
study period and how to better engage and respond in 
the exam situation. The exam period is important not 
only to provide an indication of a student’s developing 
skills, but to impart valuable experience in the exam 
situation before the external Unit 3/4 exams and other 
assessments that students may meet in their respective 
pathways after secondary school.

All Year 7 to 12 students should now be finalising 
assessments prior to end-of-semester reports. A reminder 
that Friday 22nd June is a student free day as teachers 
complete corrections and data entry for reports. Semester 
reports will be released to parents at the beginning of 
Term 3 after which Learning Advisors will be in touch to 
ensure that your child is happy at school and on track 
to achieving their best. At all times, parents are most 
welcome to contact Learning Advisors with any questions 
or concerns regarding your child’s progress. 

SEMESTER TWO SUBJECT CHANGES
Semester 2 for Year 10, 11 and 12 students will begin on 
Monday 18th June (after Exam Week). Semester 2 for all 
Year 7, 8, and 9 students will begin at the start of Term 3. 

Any student who wishes to change a VCE 
subject should collect the appropriate form 
from Mrs Thorp. Subject change forms will 
be accepted from the 12th June until the 
end of term so that all students will be in their 
new subjects by the beginning of Term 3. At 
all times, we encourage discussion between 
the student and the teachers concerned, 
our Pathways staff and parents/guardians to 
ensure that each student is making the best 
choices for his/her future pathways.

Any students who wish to change any Year 
8, 9 or 10 electives should see Josh Hayes in 
the library during lunchtimes until the end of 
term. It should be noted that subject changes 
will only be permitted where class sizes 
allow. All students are more than welcome to 
discuss their subject selections with myself 
or other staff at any time.

    

  
   



 

  

FEELING  
STRESSED OR ANXIOUS
h t t p s : / / w w w . i n c .
c o m / m e l a n i e - c u r t i n /
n e u r o s c i e n c e - s a y s -
listening-to-this-one-song-
reduces-anxiety-by-up-to-
65-percent.html

mailto:info@smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au
www.smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au
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https://www.inc.com/melanie-curtin/neuroscience-says-listening-to-this-one-song-reduces-anxiety-by-up-to-65-percent.html
https://www.inc.com/melanie-curtin/neuroscience-says-listening-to-this-one-song-reduces-anxiety-by-up-to-65-percent.html
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Pictured left: You may or may not recognise the 'Honey Badger' Deputy Principal, Tim Campbell 
dressed as a 'sporting icon' for the Out-of-Uniform day last Friday.

Above: James Miller is pictured with his VCE Psychology class who are already cheering for James.

Deputy Principal’s News

JAMES MILLER FUNDRAISER
On Friday 8th June the students (and staff) dressed 
up as their favourite 'Sporting Icon' to help raise funds 
and support James Miller on his way to Canada for an 
incredible opportunity to train and compete in High Jump, 
Javelin, Long Jump and Sprints. Through gold coin 
donations we were able to contribute over $650 towards 
his fundraising efforts! Good luck James, we'll all be 
cheering for you.

"Dear Matt, Tim, SRC students and SMOTA community, 
Paul and I can't thank you enough for getting behind 
James today with a fantastic fundraiser. We are so 
proud of James and thrilled for the opportunity he has 
been given to travel to Canada for competition and 
coaching. It is only 19 days now until he leaves for 
Vancouver. Sports Travel Australia have been taking 
state and national athletes on this tour since 1990. This 
year there are 60 young athletes, their coaches and 
supporters from Australia. The group will compete 
and be professionally coached in Canada and then 
have a stopover in the USA on the way home. Of 
course we hope James comes home with a personal 
best but more importantly with some amazing 
life experience, new friends and new skills. 	  
Paul and Karyn"

SMOTA Scout Star

Year 12 Cooper Fitzpatrick has been rewarded for his 
hard work in the community with the highest youth award, 
the prestigious Queen's Scout Award. 

Cooper started Scouts in 2011 and never really thought 
he would continue being a Scout; but 300 hours of work 
later he's extremely proud of this achievement.

Congratulations Cooper!

Pictured above: Cooper Fitzpatrick with the Queen's Scout 
Award badge.

SMOTA Star
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Franciscan Student Leadership 
Program 2018 

As a Franciscan school, St Mary of the Angels College embraces the teachings and charism of St Francis of 
Assisi. St Francis was a leader of his time and even today his leadership qualities are still relevant. 

In Mark’s Gospel, Jesus said “whoever wishes to be the greatest among you must be the least” 
and “I came not to be served, but to serve.” St. Francis showed this servant attitude of Christ in 
his own life, serving others in a spirit of caring and compassion. Both Jesus and Francis show 
us that leaders are to be servants to those they lead, putting what is good for others ahead of 
themselves. Being a leader is not easy, and even Francis had to learn some skills to help him 
become an effective leader of his group of friars. 

So what made St Francis of Assisi a leader?
• Francis led by example, caring for the poor and needy.
• Francis attracted many followers by living simply, preaching the message of Jesus, and caring for the 

poor. As a result, the wealth of some priests and bishops began to be condemned.
• Francis attempted to end the violence of the Crusades by traveling to Egypt and converting the 

Sultan. He spoke out against violence often.
• The Franciscan order founded by Francis includes the Friars Minor, the Capuchins, and the Grey  

Friars. He also inspired the formation of several others including the Poor Clare’s for women and a 
lay order for non-religious people.

• He organized and provided structure for these new religious groups, guiding them and leaving rules 
for them to follow after he was gone.

What will the program provide?
The Franciscan Student Leadership Program is an opportunity for students in Years 10 & 11 at St Mary of 
the Angels to strengthen their leadership skills and seek to build on their leadership potential with the 
opportunity to make a tangible difference to our College and the local community, just as St Francis did.

Students will be exposed to leadership styles, areas of strength, meeting processes and protocols whilst 
building their capacity to be a leader in a variety of settings. They will also have the opportunity to learn 
from other dedicated leaders, both from inside and outside the College, in order to further embrace the 
positives as well as the challenges faced with leadership.

During the program students will be encouraged to step outside their comfort zones and become involved 
in new and different activities, including public speaking, running meetings and learning how to be a good 
ambassador. Their journey will provide them with a strong insight, not only into the College and the wider 
community, but also themselves through the personal reflection.

In alignment with our graduate aspirations, we hope to drive our students to be visionary thinkers who 
are passionate about leadership, empowered to take risks as well as be compassionate, empathetic and 
accepting individuals who are willing to make a difference.

St Mary of the Angels Secondary College 
Chapel Street, Nathalia Victoria 3638 Australia 

Telephone: (03) 5866 2222  |  Facsimile: (03) 5866 2471 
Email: info@smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au  |  Web: www.smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au 

mailto:info@smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au
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Franciscan Student Leadership Program Dates & Sessions

SESSION 1 - Wednesday 18th July 2018 (3:40pm – 5:40pm): 
Introduction to Leadership.
Presenters: Mr Tim Campbell

• Outline of the program, leadership styles and characteristics
• Signature strengths survey
• Leadership profiles

SESSION 2 - Wednesday 25th July 2018 (3:40pm – 5:40pm): 
“A smooth sea never made a skilled sailor”.
Presenter: Mr Paul Desmond (Director of CEO Sandhurst)

• Conflict resolution 
• Difficulties/challenges in leadership

SESSION 3 - Wednesday 1st August 2018 (3:40pm – 5:40pm): 
Leadership - How to bring change
Presenters: Kate Wilde (The Workshop)

• How can we inflict change?
• How can I be the best leader possible?
• Student Voice

SESSION 4 - Wednesday 8th August (3:40pm – 5:40pm): 
Communication, confidence and inspiration.
Presenter: Ms Leonie Irwin, CEO Sandhurst

• Public speaking 
• Strong leaders and their values

SESSION 5 - Wednesday 15th August  (3:40pm – 5:40pm)
Roles & responsibilities of a leader
Presenter: Mr Matt Carver, Mr Tim Campbell

• Areas of strength
• Meeting processes and protocols
• Legacy

Please note that the material delivered during these sessions may change as the need arises. During the 
program, students will also be expected to undertake a leadership project. Students involved in the program 
will have access to the late bus home after Session 1-4, with Session 5 being run during school time.

Applications
Application forms are available via the newsletter or from Student Reception. Approximately 20 -25 
positions will be made available for successful applicants. Applications need to be submitted to Mr 
Campbell by no later than 3:30pm Thursday 21st June 2018.

 Franciscan Student Leadership Program - 2018
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Franciscan Student Leadership Program Application

Name: ________________________________________________

Current Year Level: ____________ Homeroom: ____________

Have you been involved as a leader before?  YES / NO
(For example SRC, Social Justice, Captain of a sports team etc.)

If YES, please list your leadership roles:  __________________________________
________________________________________________________

Why do you wish to be take part in the Franciscan Student Leadership Program? 

____________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________

How might involvement in the Franciscan Student Leadership Program help you to grow as a person and 
develop your skills in leadership? 

____________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________

Franciscan Student Leadership Program - 2018 

mailto:info@smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au
www.smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au
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If I were to be successful and become a participant in the Franciscan Student Leadership Program in 
2018, I acknowledge my understanding of the need to: 

• Commit to attend all assigned sessions and to support, and be actively involved in, the activities of 
the Franciscan Student Leadership Program. 

• Set an example to the general student body in relation to attitude, commitment, behaviour and 
dress code as a leader in the College.

• Embrace the opportunity to be an ambassador for the College; including being involved in public 
events throughout the year when required. 

• Look to become a leader in the College and apply for future opportunities when presented.

Signature:________________________________________   Date:________________  

Please feel free to add additional information in support of your application. Applications need to be 
submitted to Student Reception by no later than 3:30pm Thursday 21st June.

 

 Franciscan Student Leadership Program - 2018
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WELLBEING 'TABLE TOPIC'
Revisiting one of last year’s reflections for the family to 
“chew over” around the table!

The NUDGE! 
Every day we 
all have chance 
encounters with 
strangers, passing 
c o n v e r s a t i o n s 
with neighbours 
and routine 
contacts with our 
friends, colleagues or students. If you think they don’t 
matter, consider this:

A ball placed at the crest of a hill might roll into several 
different valleys depending on slight difference in initial 
position…or simply by an unexpected bump or “nudge” 
along the route. It’s the same in life. 

You don’t have to be a “person of influence” to be 
influential. If you think back on your own life, it’s very 
likely that some of the most influential people in your 
world may not even be aware of the things they taught 
you, or the direction they moved you.

Sometimes a patient, loving, well intentioned minute 
from a busy but caring person can translate into a 
magnificent life-changing nudge for someone else. You 
have that power --- use it!

If someone listens, or stretches out a hand, or whispers a 
kind word of encouragement, or attempts to understand, 
extraordinary things begin to happen – Loretta Gizartis

Excerpt from “ONE” HOW MANY PEOPLE DOES IT TAKE TO MAKE 
A DIFFERENCE-Written by Dan Zadre and Kobi Yamada 

Parents, you have lived many years more than your 
children. Share with them some times where you can 
recall someone “nudging you” and life’s path took a 
different turn of events. Perhaps your children have 
noticed a time when they have recognised you ”nudging”  
them or family friends. 

Student Wellbeing NewsSPARK News

Alison Dietrich,  
Positive Behaviours' Leader

“I’m playing on” (Neale Daniher)

Neale Daniher’s message last 
week is one that many of us need 
to remind ourselves of when 
the going gets tough. Daniher’s 
positive attitude, despite the 
challenges that he faces with 
MND, is one which can help us to 
put the hard times in our own lives 
into perspective. 

One of St Mary of the Angels' five 
most important values is resilience; 
a value that Daniher repeatedly 
affirmed as being highly important. At SMOTA, we want 
every person within the school community to remember 
to think positively and keep trying when times are tough. 
We will always have challenges thrown our way and so it 
is important that we are intentional in giving ourselves the 
following reminders to:

-	 do my best
-	 focus on what I can do
-	 embrace mistakes
-	 keep trying

Over the past few weeks, many of our students have 
demonstrated resilience in the way that they have 
worked through completion of assessment tasks and 
exams. Without a doubt, this can be a stressful time for 
our students; however, the skill of resilience is one that 
helps our young people to be able to keep trying.    

"You’ve got the freedom to choose what you think, 
the freedom to choose your attitude. . .Don’t give 
in. . .Never give up. . .Give it all you’ve got.”  (Neale 
Daniher)

SAFE 
Be a person that others can trust

PURPOSEFUL 
 
Be relentless in striving to achieve my goals

ACCEPTING 
Focus on what is good about others

RESILIENT 
 
Think positively and keep trying when times are tough

KIND 
 
Do the right thing even when nobody is looking

Spark

Spark

Spark

Spark

Spark

Spark

SAFE PURPOSEFUL ACCEPTING KIND RESILIENT

Spark

BOYS' NIGHT 
at SMOTA

Wednesday 
18th July
7.00pm

Guest Speakers & Finger Food. 
$5 per person or $10 per family.

mailto:info@smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au
www.smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au
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SMOTA Footy Tipping

Mark Oliver
Parent & Friend of the College
This week's round saw a small shuffle at the 
top of the leader board. Bev Young however 
remains strong and extended her lead by 
one, while Gerry and Sheryn remain locked in 
their own battle. Cooper and Brett Doyle will 
be pleased with their tipping this week moving 
up two places and are now sitting above Mark 
Oliver and Phillip Morris.

SMOTA FOOTY TIPSTER TOTAL
Bev Young 72
Gerry Clifton 69
Sheryn Halden 69
Cooper & Brett Doyle 68
Mark Oliver 66
Phillip Morris 66
Grace Eddy & Family 66
Bonney Hindson 65
Kevin Payne 64
Logan Bond 62
Nicola Oliver 62
Mick Macheda 62
Ringer Bell 61
Karl Hindson 61
Keith Hindson 61
Carmel Payne 61
Matt Carver 60
R & K Cats 58
Andriana Oliver 58
Jack Hindson 58
Adam Walpole 57
Anthony Oliver 57
Aleah 55
Emiel Warmerdam 49

STUDENTS READY TO SHINE AT SHOW

Vanessa Byrnes, Agricultural Teacher
Kynan Bethell, Cassie Brooks, Meg Brooks, Emily Kraft, Nakia 
Maslin and Emily Whatman (pictured above L-R), spent a great 
day in an outdoor classroom at Mrs Byrnes' farm for the first day of 
the Agricultural Team Sheep Handling program.

Students were mentored and instructed by Mrs Byrnes, Meg 
Brooks and Emily Kraft on the techniques and skills required to 
handle sheep whilst showing. 

Meg Brooks also gave a demonstration on the requirements for 
Sheep Junior Judging competition. Meg will be representing our 
College in July at the Bendigo Sheep and Wool Show Junior 
judging Competition.

					       Mum’s the Word:  
We eagerly await the arrival 
of the new additions to 
the St Mary’s flock. The St 
Mary’s South Suffolk stud 
ewes are due to lamb in 
June/July.

Technology News
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Italian News

Daniela Blain, LOTE Team Leader
On Thursday 7th June, the students of 7 Gold 
enjoyed an excursion to the Italian Social 
Club of Kyabram to learn about the game of 
Bocce. This was the fourth of five classes to be 
introduced to the game of Bocce this semester. 

The students learned about some of the rules 
and were introduced to the game via a training 
technique that involves aiming for the kitty (il 
palino) inside a target. 

Skyla Hodgson showed some amazing skill 
to claim the highest individual score after four 
ends of competition. 

I would like to extend a warm thank you to 
Pat D’Aulerio who once again shared his 
knowledge of Bocce and volunteered his time 
to teach our students this iconic Italian game.

Next semester will see the last of our Year 7s 
head to Kyabram. If you are in 7W, please make 
sure that you have returned your permission 
slip. Ciao a tutti.

ITALIAN 
GAME OF 

BOCCE

mailto:info@smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au
www.smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au
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ROCKETING THROUGH THE MATHS PROGRAM:
Rose Nihill, Mathematics
Congratulations to the students pictured left and above, 
who achieved an outstanding result of 200% or more in 
cycle 7.

The growth rate is a really important part of the Year 8 
Maths Pathway program; as it emphasises the value of 
continual development. A student’s growth rate reflects 
the new work that they’ve mastered over a two week 
period.

Growth rates are based entirely on the number of 
modules (or exercises) that a student masters on a test. 
For example 100% = 3 modules mastered, 133% = 4 
modules mastered.

Maths News
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REFUGEES ENTER OUR 
COUNRTY WITH NOTHING.

Every donation will make a difference to a

refugee family

THIS REFUGEE PROJECT IS A PART OF THE  

SENIOR VCAL PROGRAM 2018 

Numurkah Singers Theatre Inc  
SCHOOL HOLIDAY PROGRAM  

INFORMATION NIGHT 

Our Winter School Holiday Program will start on 
Monday 2nd July and will run Monday to Friday of 
the two weeks of the holidays, with two shows to 
be performed on Saturday 14th July 2018.

Ages will be 8 years old up to youths currently in 
Year 12.

This year our show will be 'Annie Jr' and an 
information night will be held on Tuesday 12th 
June at 630pm at the Singers' Shed.  Auditions will 
be held on Thursday 14th June.

Anyone who is interested, need to be available 
for the whole two weeks.  Please contact the 
Numurkah Singers' Facebook page, email shellns@
outlook.com.au or phone 0407 887 827 if you have 
any further questions.

Public Notices

mailto:info@smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au
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